22nd April, 2025

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope you had a lovely, relaxing Easter holiday and enjoyed some of the lovely weather we had during the first week of the holidays.  

I cannot believe we are in term four already and I enclose a calendar with dates and times of events taking place this term. Please note that additional dates and events may be added throughout the term, but we will always try to give you as much notice as possible if this is the case.  

Walking Bus – Supporting School Attendance
Our staff and Attendance Ambassadors are always working hard to improve attendance figures at Longridge Primary School and we enclose an ‘Attendance Matters’ leaflet, which highlights the importance of good attendance at school.  

We are starting a ‘walking bus’ on a Thursday morning to support our efforts to improve attendance.  A walking bus is a form of pupil transport where a group of children walk to school together, chaperoned by one or more adults.  Mrs. Carty and Miss Callaghan will lead our walking bus and pick up children from two places in Longridge on a Thursday morning.  The first pick-up point will be the cycle path at the bottom of Stonehead Place, and staff will be standing on the path from 8 am.  The next pick-up point will be at 8.10 am, which will be from the bus stop on Fauldhouse Road (infront of the village green).  

Please note our staff cannot pick up children from their front doors, so parents/carers will need to walk their child to the designated pick-up points to meet our school staff (unless your child is in P4 or above and can walk to the pick-up points safely on their own).  This service will begin on Thursday morning. If you would like to use this service on Thursday morning, please telephone Mrs. Sneddon to let her know. We are initially just trialling this initiative for one day a week but will increase the days if there is a need for the service. Our Attendance Ambassadors have already launched this initiative with the children at a whole school assembly this afternoon.  

  

Pick-up Point 1 – Cycle Path at bottom of Stonehead Place – 8am – 8.05am

Pick-up Point 2 – Bus stop on Fauldhouse Road (infront of green) – 8.10 am – 8.15 am

School and ELC Inspection

Just a reminder that HM Inspectors will be in inspecting our school and nursery from Monday 28th April to Friday 2nd May.  Thank you to all our parents and carers who have completed the questionnaire and volunteered to speak to the inspectors.  You will be contacted at some point this week if you are required to attend the parents meeting.    Please note that Carol-Ann Wood’s afterschool club will be held in the school that week as the inspectors will be using the coffee lounge until 5.30 pm   

P1 Garden

I have some exciting news to share!  Our P1 garden was transformed during the Easter holidays, and Miss Topping and I are over the moon with the results.  We now have a lovely, dry playground space for our P2/1 children to play in and use for outdoor learning.  I want to say a huge thank you to Jennifer McDonald and Julie Mazs for making this happen! They secured donations from Huws & Gray (formally Buildbase) and organised for local landscaper Rab Stewart and his employees to carry out the work.  They have done a fantastic job!   Also, I would like to thank my husband, Bryce McLaren, for supplying the diggers, bark mulch, and sand to complete the work.  Thanks to Huws & Gray for their generous donation, Steph at Artificial Turf Scotland and to Jennifer and Julie’s dad ‘Andy’ for painting the planters in the garden.  It has certainly been a team effort.  As our school vision states, ‘It takes many hearts to make a school.’ 
Yours Sincerely, 

Theresa McLaren

Head Teacher
